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Phoenix Hall Ready to Open for North Lawndale College Prep Students 

Construction is nearing completion inside the North Lawndale 
home where The Night Ministry’s fifth youth housing 

program, Phoenix Hall, will open this summer.

Phoenix Hall will provide year-round housing for 
up to eight homeless students enrolled at North 
Lawndale College Prep High School (NLCP). 
Phoenix Hall is Chicago’s first homeless shelter 
designed to serve homeless students attending a 
particular high school.

“Along with our partners at Youth Outreach 
Services, we are identifying students at NLCP 
whose homelessness makes them eligible to live in 
the program and who are interested in moving in 
when it opens this summer,” said Jenny Merritt, 
The Night Ministry’s Program Manager.

In addition to those supportive services  
traditionally accessed by homeless youth, Phoenix 
Hall staff will connect students to summer 
opportunities NLCP offers. These opportunities 
include summer school classes, access to college-level courses, 
and summer internships.

In anticipation of students moving into the program, The Night 
Ministry has started hiring to provide students with 24/7 
coverage. New to the team is Andre Brown, Phoenix Hall’s 
Program Supervisor. Brown joins The Night Ministry with three 
years of experience working with homeless youth and 15 years of 
experience working in social services.

“I was interested in the opportunity to work at Phoenix Hall 
because more than 18,000 students in Chicago Public Schools 
experienced homelessness last year,” Brown said. “Phoenix Hall 
is an innovative response to the issue. The Night Ministry is a 
great organization, and NLCP is an excellent school.”

Brown also is impressed that North Lawndale community 
members and NLCP students have played roles in the  

development of Phoenix Hall. 

“Keeping community members involved 
in the operations of Phoenix Hall will 
ensure that the program integrates the 
values of the community, NLCP, and The 
Night Ministry,” Brown said.

Merritt added that community members 
and NLCP students will continue to raise 
awareness about the issue of housing 
instability in the school and throughout 
North Lawndale, working to reduce the 
stigma associated with homelessness. 

(A housewarming registry for Phoenix 
Hall is available online. To purchase 

an item or make a cash donation, go to 
www.myregistry.com and search under 

organization nonprofit  for The Night Ministry. Then click on The 
Night Ministry-Phoenix Hall. ) ◊
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Staff of The Night Ministry, including Program Manager Jenny Merritt (right); 
Program Supervisor Andre Brown (center); and Youth Worker Adam Holmes 
(left), have been integral to the planning for Phoenix Hall.

Phoenix Hall will house up to eight 
homeless high school students.



People are more than their problems.” 
“Mission-based work is often slow, 

requiring patient understanding.” “We 
need to adapt to change, and if something 
doesn’t work, it needs to be fixed.”

These solid statements are just a few 
of the learnings gleaned from Eugene 
Yong Lim and Nicole Nader, employees 
of The Night Ministry assigned through 
Public Allies, the nonprofit organization 
that operates the AmeriCorps leadership 
development program.

Both came to The Night Ministry in the 
fall of 2016 and are nearing the end of 
their terms. Lim, who departs in July, is 
an HIV Testing Team Apprentice. Nader, 
whose term ends in August, works as 
a Residential Services Assistant. Both 
have been on the front lines of work at  
The Night Ministry.

Lim said he first encountered The Night 
Ministry through ONE Northside, where 
he serves on its Economic Justice and 
Workers’ Rights teams. His work at 
The Night Ministry includes testing 
and counseling high-risk individuals  
seeking assistance.

“We are working with people experiencing 
homelessness and poor health, but 
the people come before the problems,” 
he said. “The people are more than  
their problems.”

“My term of service has helped strengthen 
my confidence in myself a little,” Lim 
said. “This is hard work that I will be 
proud of having done.”

Nader, too, said the experience has  
helped shape her. 

“I am learning every day that there are 
good people doing tough and oftentimes 
draining jobs, but they continue to come 
to work because they care about the 
people they are serving and the mission 
of the organization, despite whatever 
barriers are thrown their way,” she said. 
“This is the most important thing I have 
discovered in my time here, and this is 
what will keep TNM and me going.”

Nader has been assigned to The Night 
Ministry’s Open Door Shelter in West 
Town, which houses the Interim Housing 
Program (120-days) and the STEPS 
Transitional Living Program (2-years).    

Additionally, “I’ve learned that on a 
personal level and through looking at the 
organization as a whole, we need to adapt 
to change, and if something doesn’t work, 
it needs to be fixed,” she said. “The Night 
Ministry is good at doing that.”

This experience “will absolutely make 
going forward in my career look 
different than what I first imagined my  

future to be.” ◊

Public Allies at The Night Ministry 
Learn Valuable Work-Life Lessons

Nicole Nader and Eugene Yong Lim were assigned to The Night Ministry through Public Allies, 
the nonprofit organization that operates the AmeriCorps leadership development program.

Be a Monthly 
Donor!

SAVE THE DATE:
 

HAM-BINGO
Monday, August 21, 2017
8:00 – 10:00 pm
Hamburger Mary’s  
(5233 N Clark St)

NIGHT LIGHTS
Thursday, November 9, 2017
6:00 – 9:00pm
River Roast  
(315 N LaSalle St)

Monthly donors are Beacons of 

Hope for The Night Ministry. Their 

steadfast support provides us with a 

stable, predictable source of funding 

for our programs on the streets, 

in our shelters, and at our Health 

Outreach Bus.  

Consider setting up an automatic 

monthly contribution to The Night 

Ministry of any amount you choose. 

You will enjoy saving time and 

resources – fewer mailings for you 

and reduced postage costs for The 

Night Ministry! Most importantly, you 

will make a significant impact in our 

community over time.

To become a monthly donor, please 

contact Krista Kutz, Individual Giving 

Coordinator, at (773) 506-6006 or 

krista@thenightministry.org. Or you 

can enroll online by visiting  

www.thenightministry.org, clicking 

the Make A Gift button, and selecting 

“Make my donation recur.”

“

Upcoming Associate Board Events



Stop, Listen, Learn, Innovate
To innovate means to make changes in something established; 

to introduce new methods, products or ideas. That, by its very 
definition, describes The Night Ministry.

From its very beginning 41 years ago, The Night Ministry was 
doing a new thing in the way it was trying to address homelessness 
and poverty. Who would have thought that putting one, lone man 
on the street at night to meet people and identify their needs would 
result in a major social service non-profit with groundbreaking 
health outreach and youth services that are national models?

Yet The Night Ministry is just that, and today that same innovative 
spirit that propelled the organization to its current position 
still drives its work, and its current strategic plan. Ask Paul W. 
Hamann, The Night Ministry’s President and Chief Executive 
Officer, how the organization does it, and he will tell you it stops, 
listens, learns, and then innovates.

“We regularly stop to evaluate our work, examine data and assess 
community needs, listen to clients, staff, leadership, and volunteers 
whose wisdom is invaluable; learn from the information gleaned, 
and then innovate,” he said. “It is a never-ending process that 
takes us to new and exciting places each time we embark on it.”

Presently, The Night Ministry is taking a deep dive once again 
through its new strategic plan, “Serving in 
the Next Decade.” The three-and-a-half-year 
roadmap, which was unveiled in January 2017, 
seeks to, among other things, expand high impact 
programs, maintain financial stability, utilize 
data to learn and improve programs, and position 
the organization as a thought leader in the field.

The process is already underway, building upon 
past innovations and forging new, creative paths 
for the future.

HEALTH OUTREACH
One of the flagships of The Night Ministry’s 
work is the Health Outreach Bus, which takes 
services into neighborhoods throughout Chicago 
and builds long-lasting relationships with those 
we encounter. Last year alone the Bus had more 
than 4,400 visitors.

Central to our innovative work with the Health Outreach Bus 
is our ability to look at data from the various stops and adjust 
accordingly, a goal of the new strategic plan. New locations, 
adjusted hours, and expanded resources such as HIV and STI 
testing are among the results of stopping to assess, listen, and 
learn. This is innovation at its best!

Likewise, The Night Ministry’s Street Medicine pilot program, 
which began in December 2015, is the result of this same process 
toward innovation. We knew, based on who we were seeing at the 
various Health Outreach Bus stops, that there were clients falling 
through the cracks and not accessing the services of the Bus.

This pilot program goes into encampments and remote places 
within the city, like under viaducts and in parks, with an outreach 

coordinator, a case worker, and a medical professional. Together, 
they provide holistic services to this often-ignored population 
whose issues are frequently compounded by mental illness and 
drug abuse. Again, this is revolutionary and transformative work.

YOUTH SERVICES
Providing a comprehensive continuum of care for youth who are 
homeless and precariously housed is another groundbreaking 
area of work in which The Night Ministry has led the way. 

Our efforts to help youth on their journey to permanent housing 
are distinctive, as witnessed by programs such as the 10-year-old 
Response-Ability Pregnant and Parenting Program (RAPPP) and The 
Crib, The Night Ministry’s emergency shelter for youth ages 18-24.

Currently The Night Ministry is in the process of opening its newest 
youth housing space, Phoenix Hall (see story on page 1). It is a 
transitional residence that serves homeless students in the North 

Lawndale community, and dovetails with the strategic 
plan’s goal of expanding high impact programs.

Of special note is the fact that all of our programs 
have low barriers to entrance and welcome youth who 
identify as LGBTQ. We also have developed a leadership 
training opportunity through our Youth 4 Truth 
leadership program.

COMMUNITY OUTREACH
Complementing the innovative work being done 
through The Night Ministry’s programs are the efforts 
of our  Volunteering, Congregational and Community 
Relations (VCCR) staff, who have developed creative 
ways to connect with volunteers and business leaders 
in order to match them with the most effective ways to 
serve those in need.

Everything from corporate Lunch & Learn sessions 
to opportunities to provide meals directly to clients 

alongside the Health Outreach Bus are possible because of The 
Night Ministry’s outreach endeavors. The VCCR team is constantly 
developing new ways to reach and connect those with a heart to 
give to those who need extra care and support.

This focus on outreach dovetails with the work of our Board 
of Directors and companion Associate Board, both of which 
take an active role in service at all levels. The Night Ministry’s 
largest fundraiser, Lighting Up the Night (see back page for top 
sponsors), could not take place without the deep and valued 
community connections our Board and Associate Board have 
throughout Chicago. 

Innovation, as seen through the work of The Night Ministry, 
clearly has no bounds! ◊



By Jason Valdez
Managing Director, Head of Equity Trading
Penserra Securities, LLC

Participating in a Spartan Race initially 
grew out of a desire to pursue something 

new that was both challenging and rewarding 
. . . not to mention fun. Personally, I have 
always liked to compete and push myself, and 
so I thought what better way to bring fellow 
colleagues together for team building and to 
achieve personal fulfillment.

The Spartan Race is like no other event I could have picked, 
especially when considering the combination of running and 
unique obstacles. Each of us who took part in the Arizona race in 
February had to prepare for the event individually, but ultimately 
work as a team to support one another to reach the finish line. No 
one person on the team could dominate the course.  

Combined with physical fitness, members of the team had to 

possess determination, tenacity and a “no-quit” attitude to 

complete the race.  When I shared my thoughts about participating 

with others, I was surprised to find that people loved the idea and 

jumped at the opportunity to be a part of the team. Coincidentally, 

the merger between Penserra and Cheevers had just been 

announced, so we invited the Cheevers office in Chicago to join 

and to help build bridges.

As the idea grew and spread, it became clear that the physical 

challenge alone was not enough for us to compete. We decided 

to make our efforts useful to others too. So, with the help  

of our Cheevers colleagues, we selected The Night Ministry  

as a beneficiary.

The Night Ministry is a well-known 

organization at Cheevers, mainly through 

the ongoing efforts of long time Cheevers 

employee George Martin. George’s 

commitment to the organization, not to 

mention his work with The Night Ministry, 

inspired us all. Knowing how many 

individuals and families The Night Ministry 

helps through its various programs made it 

an easy choice. 

And, the added benefit of matching contributions from both 

Penserra and Cheevers via an anonymous grant, made our 

collective efforts of raising nearly $40,000 enormously 

worthwhile. No doubt, the inaugural members of the Penserra 

Spartan Race team plan to do it again next year.  ◊
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“We decided to make our 

efforts useful to others too. 

So, with the help of our 

Cheevers colleagues, we 

selected The Night Ministry 

as a beneficiary.”

Spartan Race Requires a ‘No-Quit’ Attitude 
Says Penserra Securities, LLC Director

EXECUTIVE TEAM

A team from Penserra Securities, LLC participated in a Spartan Race 
in February. The Night Ministry was a beneficiary.



For Nurse Practitioner Anne Molloy, treating patients via The 
Night Ministry is a seamless blend of medical care many 

wouldn’t otherwise receive and human connection essential to 
validating clients’ existence in the world.

“The Night Ministry is incredible in that we are able to reach 
those who may have been failed by the larger healthcare system 
in the past,” said Molloy. And at the same time, “Every soul has 
something to add to the world. If you can make that apparent 
during your interactions, your patients will open up to you right 
away. We aren’t trying to change them; we are trying to just help 
them be the best version of themselves.”

And so, with a multi-layered approach to care embraced by all 
medical practitioners at The Night Ministry, Molloy goes about 
her challenging work.

“My schedule with The Night Ministry is a little nuts, but I love it 
and wouldn’t have it any other way,” she said. Molloy works in a 
hospital during the day and with The Night Ministry in the evening. 

Her schedule includes seeing patients on the Health Outreach 
Bus, caring for pregnant and parenting young women and their 
children in the Response-Ability Pregnant and Parenting Program 
(RAPPP), and engaging with youth at two of The Night Ministry’s 
youth shelters – The Crib and Open Door Shelter West Town.

“Many patients at The Night Ministry sites have nothing, so we 
start from scratch and work with them to provide them the care 
they need,” Molloy said. “Uniquely, The Night Ministry staff are 
able to deal with the most difficult situations on a near daily 
basis. Things that could set another health system awry are 
easily dealt with by the highly trained and compassionate staff 
at The Night Ministry.”

When she works with youth of The Night Ministry, “The energy 
and vibrancy … is amazing. I love working with these patients 
and helping them improve their lives.” Providing care includes 
everything from teaching safe sex habits and exploring mental 
health issues to performing well visits for new mothers and 
troubleshooting women’s health complaints.

The human connection naturally comes in “when people feel 
valued and seen without judgment,” Molloy said. “I think accepting 
people as they are and appreciating them is the cornerstone of 
making a connection.”

She said another way to build trust is with consistency. “Many 
of our patients have very little consistency in their lives. Having 
someone who shows up every time for them is sending a message 
in and of itself,” Molloy added. 

“I have formed bonds with many patients because I get to hear 
about their lives in a unique setting. I admire their resilience and 
motivation to be themselves, no matter what,” she said. “I look 
forward to my time with The Night Ministry every week.”  ◊

After securing economic stability and providing for the 
needs of your loved ones, you may choose to make a 
lasting charitable impact with a bequest to The Night 
Ministry. If you have already included The Night Ministry 
in your will, please let us know – we would like to 
acknowledge your generosity and welcome you as a 
member of The Legacy Society. 

Contact Christy Prassas 
Vice President of Development & External Relations 
christy@thenightministry.org or (773) 506-6023

How will you leave 
your legacy?

Nurse Practitioner Anne Molloy engages with a patient at the Health 
Outreach Bus.

Nurse Practitioner’s Corner: Clinic Time a 
Mix of Health Care, Human Connection

SAVE THE DATE: 7/12/2017
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        THANK YOU!

www.thenightministry.org

Cirque du Soleil®  
is coming to Chicago and The Night 
Ministry has been chosen to benefit 
from a performance of Luzia!

8pm Wednesday  
August 2, 2017
 The United Center | 1901 W. Madison St. Chicago 

Premium Tickets: $150 Limited number available!

To purchase tickets visit www.thenightministry.org

For more information, contact Charlotte Whitley, Special Events Coordinator,  

at (773) 506-6009 or charlotte@thenightministry.org.  Cirque du Soleil® donates 

tickets to organizations providing assistance to youth at risk, with 100% of the 

proceeds from ticket sales supporting their work with young people.

Please support The Night Ministry’s mission by participating in the 
AIDS Run & Walk! Join our team as a runner or walker. Or make a 

donation towards our team goal, which will support our HIV outreach, 
testing, and prevention services. Go to www.aidsrunwalk.org  

and select “The Night Ministry” team. All are welcome.

The Night Ministry gives special thanks to its top 2017 Lighting Up the Night sponsors.

SPOTLIGHT SPONSORS STAR OF THE NIGHT SPONSOR MOONLIGHT SPONSORS

Ellen & Paul Gignilliat

Alicia & Peter Pond

Nicole & Dave Berger

Anne & Bill Goldstein

Laurie McCollum  

& Carl Warschausky



LUMINARIES 
$25,000+
Anonymous (3)

The Estate of Norma Z. Bennett

Chicago Dept. of Family and 
Support Services

Chicago Teachers Union 
Foundation

Mary & Paul Finnegan

George F. Anderson Fund/The 
Chicago Community Foundation 

Ellen & Paul Gignilliat

Anne & Bill Goldstein

Joseph & Bessie Feinberg 
Foundation

Lloyd A. Fry Foundation

Laurie B. McCollum  
& Carl W. Warschausky

Alicia & Peter Pond 

St. Peter Community Church, 
Northfield

The Crown Family

The Fama Family Charitable 
Fund

U.S. Dept. of Health  
& Human Services

CONSTELLATIONS 
$10,000-$24,999
Anonymous

BMO Harris Bank

Chicago Dept. of Public Health

Chicago Youth Storage Initiative

General Iron Industries 
Charitable Foundation

Amy George & Ken Aldridge

Gil & Marlene Bowen Christian 
Outreach Fund

HBK Engineering, LLC

Helen Brach Foundation

Murray & Diana Johnson 
Charitable Fund, a Donor 
Advised Fund at Renaissance 
Charitable Foundation Inc.

Peoples Gas

Prince Charitable Trusts

Ravenswood Health Care 
Foundation

Sage Foundation

The Bednarz/McMahon Family 
Fund

U.S. Dept. of Housing  
& Urban Development

Union Church of Hinsdale 

Sandra Vitantonio  
& Tilden Cummings, Jr.

CITY LIGHTS  
$5,000-$9,999
Anonymous (2)

Aldridge Electric Inc.

David & Nicole Berger

Alice Brunner

Carol Lavin Bernick Family 
Foundation

Charles Schwab & Co., Inc.

Merle R. Cooper

Tom & Julie Danilek

The Davenports

Mary & Steve Dik

Edward & Rose Donnell 
Foundation

Elick and Charlotte Lindon 
Fund/Chicago Foundation for 
Women

Emergency Food and Shelter 
National Board Program

Blackfriars ‘57

Leon Heller

Ike P. Hong/Hong Family 
Foundation

Husch Blackwell LLP

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Jay

Melanee J. Jech

Jones Day

James & Ozana King

Penserra Securities LLC

Elizabeth Baldwin Phillips

Quarles & Brady LLP

The Chatlos Foundation, Inc.

The Siragusa Foundation

Vistex, Inc.

Pamela & David Waud

Carrie & Kenneth Jay Weaver

GUIDING LIGHTS 
$1,000-$4,999
Anonymous (9)

AIDS Foundation of Chicago

Alfredo & Ada Capitanini 
Foundation

Arkes Family Foundation

Assurance Agency, Ltd.

Randy Bailey

Bank of America Merrill Lynch, 
New York

Barbara & John Baran

Lorraine & Randy Barba

Mr. & Mrs. Everett J. Bell

Benjamin B. Green-Field 
Foundation

Susan & William Bennett

Janice L. Benson

Joan I. Berger

Lisa Bertagnoli  
& William Schober

Beth & Gary Birnbaum

Dana & Evan Birnbaum

Blue Cross & Blue Shield  
of Illinois

Boehrer Family

Kiantae A. Bowles

Maree G. Bullock

Burling Builders, Inc.

Pamella & Al Capitanini

Roger & Ginny Carlson

Maureen & Robert Carson

Charles River Associates

Emily & John Chen

Susan & Edward Ciolkosz

Cole Family Charitable Fund,  
a Donor Advised Fund of The 
U.S. Charitable Gift Trust

 

Thank you to those who generously gave at the $250 level 
or higher between  February 1, 2017 through June 15, 2017



Community Presbyterian Church 
of Clarendon Hills

Congregational United Church 
of Christ of Arlington Heights

Rita T. Cooper

Marti Corcoran

John Costello

Alyssa Nicole Cullinan

Sarah Demet

Adriene & Steve Dobrow

Matthew W. Dougherty

Kerry A. Egan

Melanie D. Ehrhart

John & Catherine Estey

Donald C. Farley, Jr.

Randy Fearnow

First United Methodist Church, 
Evanston

Linda & Carl Fisher

Kathy & Ed Flowers

Flowers for Dreams, LLC

Colleen & Erik Foster

Fourth Presbyterian Church, 
Chicago

John & Nancy Furr

Beth & Daniel Galovich

Abdul Malik M. Gillani

Rebecca Gilman & Charles 
Harmon

Lynn Giusto

Glenview Community Church

Glenview Community Church 
Fund/Chicago Community Trust

Glenview United Methodist 
Church

Goldman, Sachs & Co.

Jill R. Gordon

Alan & Carol Greene

Annie Grossman, LCSW & Dr. 
Daniel Wachter

Paul W. Hamann

Rita M. Hamann

Jeanne & Joshua Heffron

Mary Ellen Herlihey & Paul 
Worland

Yvonne Herlihey

Herman & Katherine Peters 
Foundation, Corp.

Dorrit E. Herreid

Sarai Hoffman & Stephen T. Pratt

Carol A. Hogan

Suzanne J. Hoyes

Kevin R. Hyland

Immanuel Evangelical Lutheran 
Church, Chicago

Eric & Michelle Jacobson

Jeri Lynn Jarvis

Norman Jeddeloh

Mark A. Johnson

Niranjan Karnik

Liz & Steve Kendall

Leo Kim

Ruth Krugly & Darryl R. 
Davidson

Marilyn Labkon

Ladies of the Chicago 
Northshore Elks

Linda & Bob Levin

Kim & Jim Lifton

Jim & Kay Mabie

John F. McCartney

Leslie & David McGranahan

Marc Miller & Chris Horsman

Catherine & Leo Miserendino

Mary & John Mooney

Annie & Scott Mygind

Lisa & Ted Neild

Joanne Nemerovski & Marc 
Brown

Ashley Netzky

Northminster Presbyterian 
Church, Evanston

David Ortman 

Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church, 
Arlington Heights

Patrick G. & Shirley W. Ryan 
Foundation

PCS Administration (USA), Inc.

Michael Peshkin

Betsy & Mike Peska

Philip M. Friedmann Family 
Charitable Trust

Pam Piane & Calvin Bower

Anne R. Pramaggiore

Redeemer Lutheran Church, 
Hinsdale

Mary Hutchings Reed & Dr. 
William R. Reed

Resource Partners Chicago, Inc.

Robin Lee Roberts

Leeatt Rothschild & Michael 
Hervitz

Douglas Schubert

Sanjay Shah

Timothy C. Sherck

Willard L. Shonfeld

Debbie & Bernie Simon

Polly & Rodney Sippy

Janet & Mel Smith

Southminster Presbyterian 
Church, Arlington Heights

St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran 
Church, Wilmette

Matthew Staman

Mary Stowell & Jim Streicker

Leonard G. Strauch

Lee & Joan Strouse

Colleen Sullivan & Max 
Nutkowitz

Sean Susanin

Sean Taylor & Sian Sutcliffe 

The Dewan Foundation

The John D. & Catherine T. 
MacArthur Foundation

The PrivateBank

The Standard Insurance 
Company

Helen & Dick Thomas 

Dennis W. Thorn

Andrew Thorrens & Don Mizerk

Thomas Thuerer

Transunion

Troost Cemeteries Inc.

Peggy J. Vierk

Nancy Vincent

Andrew Warburton

Mark Warren

Bronna Wasserman

Judy & David Watt

Jarrod Welch

Wendy White

Women’s Association of 
Glenview Community Church

Shelley Ziacik

GUIDING LIGHTS $1,000-$4,999



STREETLIGHTS  
$500-$999
Anonymous (8)

Academic Achievement Institute 
Corp.

AmazonSmile Foundation

Geoffrey A. Anderson 

Erin & Mawi Asgedom
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Michael Baran
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Arleen & Robert Blatt
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BP Foundation, Inc. 
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John Cole
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Combined Federal Campaign

Community United Methodist 
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Aja Davis Isble
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Janice & H. Steven Duncan

Engineering Enterprises, Inc.

Wayne Fingerman

John E. Fitch

Suzanne F. Fox

Kevin C. Gallagher

Algean & Pamela Garner

Joseph Gawronski
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Kimberly & Torrence Hinton
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Illinois Conference of the United 
Church of Christ

Incyte Corporation

International TEFL Academy

Ivanhoe Congregational Church, 
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JBT Corporation

Judelson Family Foundation

Ira & Susan Kalina

Maria & Joern Kallmeyer

Ronald G. Kaminski

Rachel Kaplan & Robert Riesman
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Charles & Joanne Knight

Jacqueline Krump

Krista M. Kutz & Craig Scanlon

Janine Landow-Esser & Jeff 
Esser

Bill & Blair Lawlor 

Hyong Lee
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Adam Lindsten

Barbara Denemark Long

Grace Mackay

Kathleen & Joseph C. Madden

Danny & Nikki McBride

Bruce & Jane McLagan

JoAnn Metternich

Jennifer Lynn Moore

Kimberly & Michael Moran

Rosalyn & Barry Morgen

Morton Grove Community 
Church

Maryrose T. Murphy

Non Profit Risk Services, Inc.

Hyde & Ann Perce

Pilgrim Lutheran Church and 
School, Chicago

Thomas W. Planek

Plymouth Congregational UCC, 
Burlington, WI

Presbyterian Women of Park 
Ridge Presbyterian Church 

John Ratnaswamy

Mr. & Mrs. David W. Riddell

Kathie A. Romines

Erin Ryan & Ryan Spangler

Bonnie & Thomas Sampson

Sauganash Woman’s Club 
Foundation

Hilary Saurer

Margaret Shaklee & Hillis Howie, 
Jr.

Patricia Shaw

Kelly & Sean Sheridan

David F. Sherlock

Rick Sherwood

Garrett Smith

Deborah & John Sobel

James Spencer

St. Giles Family Mass 
Community, Oak Park

Joann T. Tanaka

The Bank of America Foundation

Thrivent Financial

Thomas & Jeannie Tisbo

Kenneth J. Tornvall

Trinity United Methodist Church, 
Mount Prospect

Thomas Tyndorf

United Way of Metropolitan 
Chicago

John D. Van Pelt & Sharon M. 
Quintenz

Jackie & Steve Wasko

Rebecca White

Charlotte Whitley & Lee Lohman

Lisa & David Wilcoxen

Joanne & David Winston

Mark E. Wooley

Yorkfield Presbyterian Church, 
Elmhurst

Thank You



LANTERNS  
$250-$499
Anonymous (22)

ArcelorMittal

Scott Armstrong

Diane Austin

Mark F. Baggio

Melanie & John Balzer

Aliza & Steve Baron

Tom & Siria Behrens

Robert M. Berger

Suzanne Bessette-Smith  
& David K. Smith

Kathryn F. Bever

Frank J. Bornhofen

Diane Bounds

Shawna Bowman

Nancy Bradney & Sam Peltzman

Carolyn & James Brett

Patricia & Otis Bridges

Mr. & Mrs. Dean L. Buntrock 

Denise Laria Burns

Donna L. Callahan  
& Martin J. Fitzgerald

Sandra S. Campbell

Charles P. Carey

Cengage Learning

Menachem Cohen

Howard R. Conant, Jr.

Marybeth N. Cremin  
at Morgan Stanley

Amy & Samuel Crider

Lisa Dagher

Janice & Rick Daitchman

Kim & Nic Dasovich

James Davisson

Anne-Marie Douglas

Edgebrook Woman’s Club

Dr. Robert Edger  
& Dr. Gunnbjorg Lavoll 

Kelly & Christopher Fahy

Steven Fercho

Barbara Ferrari

Karis Findlan

First United Methodist Church, 
Des Plaines

First United Methodist Church, 
Downers Grove

Eugenie Flaherty

Margaret & Joseph Flanagan, Jr.

Samantha Foerster

Jim Fogerty

Carmen Fosco

Sara & Derek Fox

Roma Franzia

Mary Fulton

Tara Fumerton & David Porter

Lee Geiger

Neal Goby

Robert Goddard

Megan & Paige GoldMarche

Angie I. Gomez

Jenna Gonzalez

Robert & Sophie Gordon

Daniel P. Gorey

Lauren & David Gorter

Susan Gould

Mary & Richard Gray

Thomas A. Grell

Gregory Gross

James D. Groszek

Patricia Harris

Kimberly Haupin

John R. Hoffman

Robert Holbrook

Hubbard Radio Chicago, LLC

Pamela K. Hull

David Hynds

Jack Ringer Family Foundation

Stacy Jackson

Michael & Marion Johnson

JPMorgan Chase Foundation

Linda Kimbrough

Mary Klyasheff

Robert Kravitz/Altura Solutions 
Communication

Leslie Kuhagen

Michele S. Kurlander

Lake Forest International Club

Jane D. Lippow

Carol & Ben Mackoff

George Madrigal

Gilaad Matar & Robin Mordfin

Michael McCune

Bradford McLane

Rita McLennon

Barbara Melendez

Elizabeth Miller

Ryan Mohr

Anne & Mead Montgomery

Diane & James Moore

Elvia Moreno

Gabriel Moreno-Servin

Heather Morris

Philomena C. O’Halloran

Frances M. O’Hern

Harbinder Oberoi

Thank You



Nichole R. Owens

Keisha Parker

Robert Parsons

Gail K. Paster

Martha & Jeffrey Pattee

Amanda Payonk

Jane Sisco Perkins & Jim Perkins

Richard Peterson  
& Rev. Wayne Bradley

Mandee & Jonathan Polonsky

Brian Powers

Sam & Barbara Psimoulis

Maureen Reilly

Adam L. Rosenbloom

Linda & John Rossi

Paula & Cliff Roth

Karen T. Santelli

Leanne Sardiga

Travis Schmitz & Jason Givan

Schultz & Williams

Nancy & Ralph Segall

Patrick Sessler

Robert A. Sherry 

Colleen & Michael Shinners

Jessica & Ethan Smith

Matthew Sorenson

Eric Strickland

Emily Stoper

Kay & Cindy Surowiak

Pam & Tim Szerlong

Virginia Tappert

A. Robert & Barbara Taylor

Mike Tedeschi

Dee & Ronald Tevonian

Jarret Thompson  
& Brian Mustanski

Ticketmaster, LLC

Kathryn Tierno

Sharon Tiknis

Michael S. Tornvall

Gustavo Torres

Emmett T. Vaughn

Leslie Ventsch

Shlomo Hillel Wayne

Thomas Weaver  
& Jennie Schumann

Sarah Weersing

Mr. & Mrs. Steven Weinstein

Sandra S. Welch

Teresa & Apprentiss White

Valerie B. Wiley

Samuel & Joyce Wonders

Thank You

LANTERNS $250-$499


